Auburn Democratic City Committee Minutes

February 28, 2019

Present: Ed Desgrosseilliers, Bob Cavanaugh, Renee Cote, Gina Melaragno, Brian Carrier, Josette Malacaria, Alfreda Fournier, Chad Roberts, Eric Samson, David Dexter, Fred Brodeur, Martha Brodeur, Mary Roussel, Bonney Starbird, Adam Lee, Kevin Simpson

As this was a joint meeting with the Androscoggin County Democratic Committee, members of that committee were present also, including the vice chair, secretary, and treasurer. The two guests were Kathleen Marra and Lisa Roberts.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Auburn City Hall Council Chambers.

After an introduction of all present at the meeting, the secretaries’ and treasurers’ reports were presented.
The secretary’s report for Auburn for January was accepted on a motion from Brian Carrier, seconded by Mary Roussel.
The treasurer’s report for January was accepted on a motion from Brian Carrier, seconded by Eric Samson.

Old Business: None

New Business: We will meet at our regular Tuesday date and time: March 26 at 7:00 p.m. in the community room.
We need to review the city committee bylaws.

Chairs’ Reports: Reports were given by the respective chairs, Jane Pentheny and Ed Desgrosseilliers, followed by ACDC subcommittee reports.

Awards: The ACDC presented two awards: the Mae Parker award presented by Mary Roussel to Dick and Diane Grandmaison; and the Al Gamache/Jackie Poirier award presented by Jane Pentheny to Sue Reilly.

Speakers: Kathleen Marra, the new chair of the Maine Democratic Party, addressed the committees as part of her three-month listening tour. She described the background that led to her appointment. A former owner of two hair salons, she became politically active following the 2016 Women’s March. She worked with Indivisible and the Resist movement in southern Maine, and against the nomination of Brett Kavanaugh to the Supreme Court, including being arrested on the lawn of the Blaine House. She became chair of the Kittery Democratic Committee, which saw a dramatic increase in membership, and vice chair of the York County Democratic Committee. She also attended the women’s campaign school at Yale.
Her goals as chair include supporting the municipal committees, growing the grassroots membership, and bringing in more women and young people. At the Democratic National Committee meeting, attenders were impressed by Maine’s takeover of all three branches of government in 2016.

Lisa Roberts, the Deputy Executive Director of the Maine Democratic Party, spoke about the need to change from an election year/off year perspective to an even year/odd year one, given that there are municipal elections and referenda in the odd years.
Kathleen and Lisa then took questions and comments from the audience on a wide range of topics, then addressed the comments at the end of the session.
After announcements, the meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m. until Tuesday, March 26, 2019 at 7 p.m. (for the Auburn Committee) and Thursday, March 28 at 6:30 p.m. (for the Androscoggin County Committee).
Respectfully submitted,

Renee Cote, Secretary.
